Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 10, 2010
1. The meeting was called to order at 9:33AM, by Bill Hallam.

2. Bill Hallam made his remarks as President which are summarized below:
- Bill indicated that CLA is 120 years old.
- Elsie Coulter has attended the past 44 AGM 

- Bill introduced himself to the group, and spoke a little about the mandate of CLA 

- Bill thanked Don Curry for his many years in leading CLA & CLEA 

3. Introduction of special guests.

The special guests from the TLTI were introduced and a few words were shared with those attending. Bill gave regrets from the Athens Township mayor who was unable to attend. Also introduced were Roger Kelsey, Sarah Sanders, a representative from CL Prov. Park and several members of the fire department who were here to perform a demo following the meeting outside.
4. After giving a brief account of last years AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Borden Purcell made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2009 AGM, this was seconded by Steve Page. The motion was passes with no exceptions.

5. Wayne Gill reported on the CLA financial statements for 2009 which were published in the summer newsletter. He provided a summary of the revenue and expenditures and bank balance at December 2009. Ed Ristan made a motion to have the financial report approved. The motion was seconded by Daragh Mansworth. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
6. Director Bill Borger introduced our guest speaker Gary Bell from the Nature Conservancy of Canada. The topic was Land Conservancy. Gary gave a very informative power point presentation that focused on the specific areas and reasons why the department is heavily involved in land conservancy. He reiterated how private and public donations can multiply into significant amounts of money that can be put to great use in conserving land and its natural habitat for generations to come. The members were also given an opportunity to ask questions.
7. Director Daragh Mansworth thanked our guest speaker and presented him with a gift.
8. Director Wayne Gill after introducing all of the CLA directors conducted the election of CLA Directors.
Directors Bill Borger, Dwayne Struthers, Julia Giffin and Daragh Mansworth will be remaining for the second year of their term and no election is required.

The following directors require election for a new two year term, Bill Hallam, Wayne Gill, Rob Gibson and Yvonne Landon.
Wayne asked if there were further nominations from the floor.
There were no nominations from the floor and on a motion by Wayne Gill and seconded by Ed Ristan all of the above were elected for a two year term.

9. Directors Announcements

Ed Ristan gave the attendees some information on the upcoming Doug Hale Memorial Golf Tournament. He encouraged them to come out and play or if you can’t play just come for the BBQ dinner.
Daragh Mansworth gave a great power point presentation on the changes to the CLA web site. This project is a work in progress as some changes have been made and others are planned. Some of those planned elements include:
· Paying dues on line through an ecommerce link 
· Multiple links to various information

· Include a “Blog” section for members to exchange ideas and experiences
· Distribution of newsletter and other communications articles   

Julia Giffin provided the attendees with information on the upcoming youth and social activities planned for the summer. Those activities include youth camp, swimming lessons, sports camp, regatta and family BBQ.
Robbie Gibson explained about the CLA responsibility and cost associated with keeping our lake safe by the placement of shoal markers around the lake.

Dwayne Struthers indicated that the creel census information is now complete and available to members. Copies were made available to attendees and can be picked up at the information centre if desired. Dwayne informed the group that a study is in progress to determine the negative impact that the use of plastic baits are having on our fish habitat. 

Bill Borger talked briefly about health issues that exist around the lake including various species of poisonous weeds. More information will be included in the next newsletter.
Questions and recommendations were solicited from the members.
· a member provided the group with some informative information on changing lake trout habits and was encouraged to provide this feedback to the ministry.
· A question about whether zebra mussels have a “shelf life” and will disappear at some point….Dwayne Struthers to follow up.
· Bill Hallam informed attendees that pitch pine trees are available to members and are encouraged to contact Bill if anyone would like some for their property.

· Bill Hallam spoke about an initiative by a member John Ross who will match donations to the land conservancy project.

· Harry Grauer voiced concerns over the water level and how the level is maintained. He is having trouble getting into his boat house due to the high levels.

· Brian Barkley thanked the directors for the vast amounts of information provided during the meeting and encouraged us to somehow use the web site to get this information out to all of the membership.

· Discussions were had regarding the distribution of the newsletter via email.

· Some discussion was made regarding green algae

· A pitch was made by Dwayne Struthers regarding Club $100.
10. A motion to adjourn was made by Yvonne Landon and was seconded by John Swift. The motion was approved.
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